
Peshastin Community Council

Minutes of Regular Meeting June 18, 2020

Via videoconference 


Council members present:  Lauri Malmquist, chair; Doug Clarke, Steve Keene, Patricia Ortiz, 
Cheryl Parsley, Leticia Vizcaino, Stan Winters


The meeting was called to order by chair Lauri Malmquist at 7:03 p.m.


Minutes of special meeting June 8, 2020 were read and approved.


Treasurer’s report:  current bank balance $1534.83.  There is a check for $600 out to Friends of 
the Library.   When the final decision to cancel the Ice Cream Social has been made the check 
will be cashed.

Lauri submitted a bill for $162. 34 to purchase a Zoom account for one year, to allow council 
business to proceed as needed.  Motion by Stan to approve this expense, second by Doug, 
passed unanimously.


Old Business:


Doug reports that the Anderson Canyon traffic problems are being handled with the assistance 
of the Sheriff’s Department.  There have been an average of 1 1/2 calls per week to the sheriff 
regarding this.


New Business:


Review of the public hearing before the Planning Commission on June 17, 2020 for the 
purpose of receiving public comment on the draft Short Term Rental Code.  Stan was present 
for the entire hearing, and Steve, Tricia and Lauri attended part of it.  The time for the county to 
receive written comment has been extended to 5 p.m. on Friday June 19, 2020.  The council 
has submitted written comment, and all members are encouraged to submit personal 
comment as well.


Discussion was held regarding distribution of face masks provided by the county for use by 
Peshastin businesses.  Tricia will check with Dixie at the Post Office to see how many have 
been distributed and how many are left. Comments made that fruit co-ops and growers will 
need significant numbers given the number of employees.


The next regular meeting will be held Wednesday July 15, 2020 at 7 p.m., in the back yard of 
the library.  Attendees to bring their own chair, and the meeting will be held with social 
distancing.


The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m.


Respectfully submitted , 


Patricia Ortiz, Secretary



